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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
SNOW/ICE CONDITIONS 
 
Below we outline the plans/procedures we will apply in the event of snow and ice affecting 
Plymouth and surrounding areas. You may decide it is safer for your child to walk to school in 
boots but please remember to bring your child’s shoes to be worn in school during the day. 
 
Please DO NOT telephone the school to ask whether the school is open or not 
 
Every effort will be made to open the school on a daily basis but this is dependent on the following 
criteria:- 
 

 The safety and accessibility of the site and surrounding areas 

 The availability of heat, light, power and water 

 The availability of staff (some live on the moors, at Plympton and Plymstock) 

 The availability of school meals 
 
If the school is closed 
 

 Notification of school closure will be sent via our Parentmail system – text and e-mail 

 Notification will also be put on our website - http://hydeparkjuniorschool.co.uk/ 

 The following radio stations will be contacted and asked to broadcast school closures-Heart 
FM, BBC Radio Devon, Radio Plymouth & Radio Cornwall 

 Plymouth City Council social media channels will also carry the information 
https://twitter.com/plymouthcc  & www.facebook.com/PlymouthCityCouncil 

 
If the fall of snow is heavy once the school is in session and a decision has been made that 
children should be sent home. 
 

 DO NOT telephone the school 

 Notifications that children can be collected will be sent via our Parentmail system – text and 
e-mail 

 The school will remain open until the last child is collected 

 Only if you are unable to collect your child and need to inform us of other arrangements do 
we ask you to  telephone the school with your instructions 

 
Both schools will be operating the same procedures 

 
 
Miss T Jackson 
Head Teacher 
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